
Greentown Town Council Meeting

SEPTEMBER 19,2023 6:30 PM

Members Present: Scott Deyoe, Mark Lantz, Debra Everling, James Skinner, Craig Standish,
Clerk Teresa Duke

Meeting was called to order by President Scott Deyoe.

Minutes of Previous Meeting: The minutes of the previous meeting (08/15/23) were presented
for additions or corrections. Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to accept the minutes. Motion was
made by Mr. Skinner. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Everling. Motion carried.

Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to accept the minutes from the Executive Session that was held on
September 7,2023. Motion was made by Mr. Standish. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Everling.
Motion carried.

Approval of Dockets: General Fund total expenses for August 16'*' - September 19'*' were
$181,921.09. Water Fund was $51,022.20. The Wastewater Fund totaled $75,482.72. The
Stormwater Fund was $38,757.84. The Council received Fund Appropriation Reports and
Payroll Check Registers for payroll ending 08/25/23 & 09/10/23 in caucus prior to the Town
Council meeting. Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to accept. Motion was made by Mr. Lantz.
Motion was seconded by Mr. Skinner. Motion carried.

Items from Attorney: Second Reading of Ordinance 2023-4, For Appropriations And Tax
Rates (2024). Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to approve Ordinance 2023-4. Motion was made
by Mr. Skinner. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Everling. Motion carried.

Open Sealed Bids - Uncle Tom Street: Mr. Deyoe opened two sealed bids for Lots 10 & 12 in
the Covalt Addition on Uncle Tom Street that the Council had advertised to sell. First bid

opened was from Robert and Pamela Gilbert for Lot 12 (34-05-33-478-016.000-012) in the
amount of $500.00. Second bid opened was from Charles and Susan Dilts for Lot 10 (34-05-33-
478-018.000-012) in the amount of $750.00.

Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to accept both bids as read. Motion was made by Mr. Lantz.
Motion was seconded by Mr. Standish. Motion carried.

Mr. Peelle will prepare the Deeds for the two Lots.

Economic Development Grant Application - Ronald Simpson: The Council received an
application for an Economic Development Grant from Ronald Simpson, owner of 128 North
Meridian Street. Mr. Simpson stated in his application that he had Russell Design rebrick and
finish fa9ade work on his building. Total estimate costs from Russell Design are $4254.00 plus
materials from Lowes $2,151.93, for a total of $6,405.93. Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to grant














